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Embrace Change:  Awareness (Seek Opportunities) 

    Fall Prevention 
Recently, former President George H. W. Bush, age 91, fell at his 
summer home in Kennebunkport, Maine.  According to news 
sources, he cracked the second vertebrae, but did not damage the 
nerve-endings.  Thankfully, he will not need surgery but will need 
to be in a neck brace for some time.  It can happen to anyone, at any time. The 
reality is that each year, one in every three adults ages 65 or older falls and 2 
million are treated in emergency departments for fall-related injuries, and the 
risk of falling increases with each decade of life. The long-term consequences of 
fall injuries, such as hip fractures and traumatic brain injuries (TBI), can impact 
the health and independence of anyone, not just older adults. Thankfully many 
falls can be prevented.  To help us all do our own part to prevent falls, read the 
following information.   
Ideas from the Center from Disease Control (CDC) and Mayo Clinic regarding 
fall prevention.  Remember, falls can happen at any age, even when we are 
young: 
 Exercise regularly, particularly exercises which focus on leg strength & 

balance. 
 Ask your doctor or pharmacist to review all medicines for side effects or        

interactions such as dizziness or drowsiness. 
 Have your eyes checked by an eye doctor at least once a year and update 

your eyeglasses to maximize vision.   Certain eye and ear disorders may 
increase the risk of falls. 

 Wear sensible shoes.  “Slippahs” may not be the best footwear. 
Make your home safer by reducing tripping hazards. To make your home safer: 
 Remove boxes, newspapers, electrical cords and phone cords from walkways. 
 Move coffee tables, magazine racks and plant stands from high-traffic areas. 
 Secure loose rugs with double-faced tape, tacks or a slip-resistant backing, or 

remove loose rugs from your home. 
 Repair loose, wooden floorboards and carpeting right away. 
 Immediately clean spilled liquids, grease or food. 
 Use nonslip mats in your bathtub or shower. 
 Add grab bars in bathroom areas for anyone having mobility challenges. 
 Be sure to have railings on stairways and use good lighting in your home.  

Low lighting can be romantic but it can also make you miss the obstacles on 
the floor. 

To lower the risk of fractures, be sure you do the following: 
 Get adequate calcium and vitamin D—from food and/or from supplements. 
 Do weight bearing exercises. 
 Get screened and, if needed, treated for osteoporosis. 
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Calendar of Events 

Temple Decorations 

Visitation Schedule 

2015  TEMPLE DECORATION 

August 6, 13, 20, 27 Pua Loke II / Puhi 

September 3, 10, 17, 24 Isenberg I / Gym 
Isenberg II / Isenberg III 

SEPTEMBER 

Sun 6 9:00 AM Family Dharma Service 

Tues 8 7:30 PM Board of Directors Mtg. 

Sun 13 9:00 AM 

 

10:30 AM 

 

Family Dharma Service 

Birthday & Memorial Sunday 

LHWA meeting 

Sun 20 9:00 AM Autumn Higan Service 

Speaker:  Rev. Ai Hiranaka, 

Lahaina Hongwanji 

Sun 27 9:00 AM Family Dharma Service 

AUGUST 

Sun  2 9:00 AM Bon/Hatsubon Service 

Fri/
Sat 

7/8  Bon Dance 

Sun  9 8:00 AM Clean-Up (No Service) 

Tue 11 7:30 PM Board of Directors Mtg. 

Sun 16 9:00 AM Family Dharma Service 

Birthday & Memorial Sunday 

Sun 23 9:00 AM Family Dharma Service 
 

Sun  30 9:00 AM Family Dharma Service 

Please deliver flower donations by THURSDAY evening.  

All flower  

donations will 

be gratefully  

accepted. 

Wed August 12 2:30 PM Regency at Puakea, Service/Visitation 
Wed August 19 9:30 AM Mahelona Hospital Ext. Care, Service/Visitation 
Tues  August 25  CANCELLED CANCELLED Wilcox Hospital / Garden Island Health Care, 

Service/Visitation 
September Schedule   

Wed September 9 2:30 PM Regency at Puakea, Service/Visitation 

Wed  September 16 9:30 AM Mahelona Hospital Ext. Care, Service/Visitation 

Tues September 29 10:00 AM Wilcox Hospital / Garden Island Health Care, Service/Visitation 

Members and friends are welcome to accompany the minister at service and visitation outreach.  Please con-

tact Rev. Takahashi in a timely way. 

Privacy and confidentiality rights of individuals limit the clergy from visiting persons in medical, residential and care-

home facilities without the express request/consent of the family. Our minister is happy to visit members and friends, 

but by law, such visits require a referral from the family. Please contact Rev. Takahashi at 245-6262 or 245-4543. 

** Please check the temple terrace in the back of the social hall for flowers.** 
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Message by Rev. Kazunori Takahashi 

 

Going and Returning 
Once someone asked me a question regarding one of Shinran Shonin's teachings as follows. 

"Sensei, I have one question.  I learned we will be born in the Pure Land and become a Buddha after this 

life by entrusting our heart to Amida Buddha's working.  However, I always hear, "The deceased reached 

the Pure Land" even at the funeral for those who had never come to the temple and listened to the 

teaching.  I'm certain that they didn't entrust their heart to Amida Buddha.  How can you tell they had 

also reached the Pure Land?   I feel something contradictory." 

We cannot avoid parting from those we love, such as family, friends, etc.  We would understand 

this truth intellectually.  However, it would be very hard for us to accept it when we encounter the 

separation.  Then people would wonder where they had gone or what they are doing right now.  The 

question someone asked me was also about our destination. 

As he pointed out, Shinran Shonin said, "Entrusting ourselves to the inconceivable Buddha-

wisdom is taught to me the cause of birth in the fulfill land." 

(Hymns of the Dharma-Ages: Collected Works of Shinran, p.410) 

However, there are some people who had never had a chance to listen to the teaching.  You may 

also wonder where they went.  In Jodo Shin Buddhism, however, there is a teaching that enables us to 

realize that they also reached the Pure Land and became the Buddha.  According to Shinran Shonin, 

Amida Buddha's working has two aspects: the aspect for our going forth to the Pure Land and the aspect 

for our return to this world to teach and guide all beings as Bodhisattva. 

Once some minister talked about this teaching, and I was deeply impressed by it.  "Some people 

lose a little baby who had never come to the temple and recited the Nembutsu.  If we follow the 

teaching which requires efforts or conditions to go to a peaceful place, the deceased baby cannot be 

saved.  However, if we think, "Because of the deceased baby, I started listening to the teaching, putting 

our hands together and reciting the Nembutsu," we would consider the baby as a Bodhisattva from the 

Pure Land.  Jodo Shinshu provides us the teaching to enable us to consider and respect all deceased as 

Bodhisattva guiding us." 

Shinran Shonin said: "Amida has fulfilled the directing of virtue, which has two aspects: that for 

our going forth and that for our return.  Through these aspects of the Buddha's directing of virtue, we 

are brought to realize both mind and practice." 

(Hymns of the Pure Land Masters: Collected Works of Shinran, p.370) 

When we part from those we love, we would reflect on the meaning of this life and the 

impermanence of this world.  Shinran Shonin considered some people as "accommodative virtue" (gonke 

no nin), which means incarnate body of a Buddha or a Bodhisattva to guide and save him. 

This month, we will have the Obon observance which is held in memory of departed people.  We 

would consider this opportunity as the important lesson to walk the right path, given by departed loved 

ones.  Let us continue listening to the teaching of Nembutsu.  Namo Amida Butsu. 
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Eshinni-Kakushinni 
Diane Kent 

Good morning! 
It is truly an honor for me, to be asked to share a Dharma message with you today, especially with 

the focus on Eshinni and Kakushinni.  You probably all know that Eshinni was the wife of Shinran Shonin, 
our wise and compassionate founder, and Kakushinni was the youngest of their 6 children.  I will chronicle 
a little bit about the life of these amazing women, and then I will tell you my perspective of how much 
these women remind me of each and every one of you, and how it makes me so proud to be a Pure Land 
Buddhist. 

Eshinni was born into an aristocratic family in 1182 in Niigata Prefecture.  Eshinni was the daughter 
of Miyoshi Tamenori, a Samurai of High Rank in Echigo.  She inherited a good portion of the family’s land, 
and was described as refined and well educated.  Not much else is known about her in her early years.  In 
my internet research, it seems that Shinran Shonin was banished to Echigo due to his abandoning of tradi-
tional monastic life at Mt. Hiei.  He further broke his vows of celibacy when he met and married the nun, 
Eshinni in 1210, after being exiled there in Echigo for 3 years.  Shortly after marrying, they moved to the 
Kanto Distctrict and lived there between 1212-1219. 

20 years and 6 children later, Shinran Shonin decided to leave the Kanto region and move his fami-
ly to Kyoto in 1233, to continue his work emphasizing that the Nembutsu teaching was for everyone, priest 
or lay, man or woman, without discrimination. Eshinni felt a very high regard for Shinran and his teachings. 
They lived in Kyoto together till 1254.  Then it seemed that Eshinni’s property in Echigo needed attention, 
so she returned ‘home’ to take care of business. 

When she returned to Echigo, her farms were in poor harvest, and people were in severe hardship. 
There were many droughts and famine. Lives were meeting a severe fate.  Eshinni was responsible for her 
farm, two orphaned grand children, servants and families.  She left her 82 year old Husband in Kyoto with 
their daughter Kakushinni.  The circumstances prevented her from returning to Kyoto ever again.  Howev-
er, while she was estranged from her husband and daughter, Eshinni wrote several letters to Kakushinni.  
They both realized that the autumn of their lives had passed and they were fast-approaching the ‘winter’ 
of their lives.  She wrote of the harsh conditions and unfortunate sacrifices that were made.  But despite 
that, she also wrote that there is no reason for her to be bitter, eluding to the fact that she was not alone.  
There were many others in the same or sometimes worse fate than she was.  She carried on with the 
beilef that you simply must do our best with what we are blessed to have.  Eshinni also wrote about 
Shinran Shonin’s journey through life, as best as she could remember; including his early days at Mt. Hiei 
and his encounter with Master Honen.  Those details reinforced an undersanding and deep appreciation of 
a daughter’s love and devotion for her father. 

Kakushinni was the one who took care of Shinran Shonin in the last decade of his life, especially 
when he was ill on his death bed. After his death, Kakushinni wanted to keep Shinran’s teaching alive and 
perpetuated it for his followers. She built a mausoleum on his gravesite enshrining an image of Shinran.  
As a result, the Nembutsu teaching began to reach more people.  In 1277, Kakushinni donated this 
mausoleum to the Shin Buddhist following and it became an official temple known as the Otani Memorial 
(Otani Byodo). She established the system of caretakers (rusu) composed of her descendants, who had to 
look over the gravesite. This rusu system later developed into what is known today as Monshu or 
patriarchal leadership of our branch school, and the Otani mausoleum became the Hongwanji temple. 

 
 

(The Lay Message is continued on page 6) 

DHARMA WHEEL  
Lay Message 
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Honpa Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii-Highlights 

Web: www.hongwanjihawaii.com Email: hqs@honpahi.org  

DONATION FROM JODO SHINSHU HONGWANJI-HA 
Honpa Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii recently re-
ceived a funding assistance of $400,000 from the 
Jodo Shinshu Hongwanji-ha for the undertaking of 
the Pacific Buddhist Academy’s new school building. 
Jodo Shinshu Hongwanji-ha recently launched the 
Comprehensive Advancement Project which will be 
executed for 10 accounting years from June 1, 2015 
through March 31, 2025 to enrich and promote our 
organization on the occasions of the Commemora-
tion Services of Transmission of Jodo Shinshu tradi-
tion in 2016-2017, the 850th Anniversary of the 
birth of Shinran Shonin, and the 800th Anniversary 
of the establishment of Jodo Shinshu in 2023. 
One major focus of the Advancement Project is 
“contributing to the general welfare of society 
based on the spirit of Buddhism” and, as part of this 
effort in the Overseas Districts or internationally, 
this funding assistance of $400,000 to PBA for the 
year 2015 was disbursed recently. 
Honpa Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii and Pacific Bud-
dhist Academy are truly grateful for the strong sup-
port from the Jodo Shinshu Hongwanji-ha.  
 
2015 LIGHTING OUR WAY BANQUET: SAVE THE 
DATE! 
Pacific Buddhist Academy's annual Lighting Our Way 
Banquet will be held Friday, October 2, at the 
Waialae Country Club at 5 p.m. This year’s honorees 
include Satoru Abe, one of Hawaii’s best known 
sculptors and painters; Frederick Nonaka, Hawaii 
Island landscaper and first Board Chair of PBA; Dr. 
Robert Peters, early childhood educator and former 
Head of School at Hanahauoli; and L. Candy Suiso, 
creator of the successful Searider Productions at 
Waianae High School. Please stay tuned for further 
details. For more information, please call 808-532-
2649, or write rudiger.ruckmann@pbahi.org  
 
DHARMA SCHOOL CAMP AT KOKE’E HONGWANJI 
CAMP 
The Waipahu Hongwanji and Kauai United Dharma 
School camp was held from June 12 - 14 at Koke’e 
Hongwanji Camp on Kauai. 33 students, parents, 

ministers and volunteers attended the camp and did 
fun activities such as the Wailua river boat ride, 
temples visitation, BBQ, and swimming at the Poipu 
Beach etc. There was also a Dharma school service 
project in which the students practiced the Vandana 
& Ti-Sarana and together led its chanting at the joint 
Sunday Service on June 14. The students also shared 
their camp experience at the Sunday Service. One of 
the participants mentioned to her father, “Dad, I 
made new friends in Kauai even though they are 
little older than me.”  
 
ONE DHARMA: WHAT MAKES YOU BUDDHIST 
This was the theme for the 58th Jr. YBA State Con-
vention hosted by United of Oahu on June 19-21, 
2015 at Aiea Hongwanji and the Pagoda Hotel. The 
weekend was filled with workshops,  an exciting auc-
tion (proceeds went to the Minister’s Training Fund) 
and business meetings. It all lead up to the evening’s 
dinner/awards banquet with special guest speaker 
Colleen Hanabusa.  
Every year, United Advisors recognize hard working 
and committed Jr. YBA members. Congratulations to 
the following 2015 Outstanding Jr. YBA recipients: 
Hawaii: Michael Gusman, Kelsey Katayama, Shawn 
Mori 
Honolulu: Alia Fukumoto, Randi Shioi, Sheera  
Tamura;   
Kauai: Mie Miller, Shawna Ogata, Melia Okura 
Maui: Rip Pahukoa, Brennen Wells, Layke Yamauchi 
Oahu: Kano Hashimoto, Katelyn Otani,  
Ty Yamamoto  
Jacob Chang was also recognized for his outstanding 
job as the Youth Specialist. After seven years in this 
position he will be moving on to another career. Ja-
cob, you will be missed and we wish you the best in 
your future endeavors.  
 
MUSICAL NOTES 
A publication of the HHMH Office of Buddhist Edu-
cation Music Committee 
July 2015 Issue is now available. 
Please visit: http://www.hongwanjihawaii.com/
music/newsletter/ 

http://www.hongwanjihawaii.com/
mailto:hqs@honpahi.com
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PEACE ON YOUR WINGS - The Honolulu Encore Performance 

Dear Bishop Eric Matsumoto, State President Pieper Toyama and the HHMH Sangha & Friends, 

Ohana Arts warmly invites the members of the Honpa Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii to attend the Encore 

Performances of Peace On Your Wings to be held on Thursday through Sunday, August 6, 7, 8 and 9, 2015, 

7:00 pm on Thur., Fri. and Sat. and 2:00 pm on Sat. and Sun. at the Hawaii Theatre. 

This encore show will have newly designed sets, choreography, and lighting and commemorates the 70th 

anniversary of the atomic bombings of Hiroshima and Nagasaki. Sadako Sasaki’s brother, Masahiro and his 

son, Yuji Sasaki, a well-known singer in Japan, will be here in Hawaii, as a guest of the Honpa Hongwanji 

Mission of Hawaii. Plans are for them to attend the Saturday 2:00 pm. and 7:00 pm and Sunday 2:00 pm 

shows. 

Ticket prices are: $35, $25 and $15(student). Hawaii Theatre then adds on an additional Theatre Restora-

tion Fee of $3 per ticket, so each ticket then becomes $38, $28 and $18 (student and children). 

We recommend that ticket purchasers call by phone or visit Hawaii Theatre to order and purchase their 

tickets. Hawaii Theatre Box Office is open Tuesdays through Saturdays from 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. Their 

phone number is (808) 528-0506 and their address is 1130 Bethel Street, Honolulu, HI 96817. Tickets pur-

chased by phone or in person at the box office will incur only the Theatre Restoration fee of $3. Tickets can 

be held at Will Call or mailed to customers at no extra cost. 

Tickets may also be ordered on line at www.hawaiitheatre.com. Online tickets do incur additional charges 

of a $4.50 per ticket “Convenience Fee” as well as a $4.50 per order fee, in addition to the $3 Theatre Res-

toration Fee. 

We look forward to seeing many temple members at our exciting encore performances! 

Gail Taira (Ohana Arts Board Member and Volunteer) 

(Lay Message, continued from page 4) 

Eshinni’s letters weren’t discovered until 1921.  But it was those letters that truly brought to life, 
the concept of women playing an equally important role in life as our men.  And those letters gave cre-
dence to Shinnran Shonin’s teachings, and everything that Pure Land Buddhism wishes to share with the 
world. 

Nembutsu guides the life of real, living people, with daily cares such as wondering about the chil-
dren and grandchildren (and great-grandchildren), providing for the family with food & shelter, mending 
clothes, caring for elderly parents, and sometimes you’re trying to do all these things while you’re living 
apart from those people that you love, just like Eshinni.  It’s not always easy, but what gets us through 
those occasional rough spots, is thoughtful reflection.  It’s about being grateful for those who came before 
you, and appreciating the sacrifices they made in order to provide an opportunity for a better tomorrow.  
It’s about kindness and sharing – pure & beautiful thoughts, pure & beautiful words, and pure & beautiful 
deeds. 

Eshinni and Kakushinni were intelligent women who portrayed devotion, responsibility, kindness, a 
sense of purpose, and all of this with a very giving spirit.  I know that all of these qualities exist in the wom-
en sitting in temple today.  And the wonderful by-product of that is that these qualities are very infectious.  
So all of you men, who hang around these women, all have those same wonderful qualities.  That’s what I 
love about my Hongwanji family! 

In closing, let me just say one more thing.  Do what you can for each other, because every little bit, 
is a little bit more.  Thank you, and have a wonderful day!  Namo Amida Butsu. 



PAGE 7 DHARMA WHEEL  

2015 KAUAI BUDDHIST COUNCIL 

BON DANCE SCHEDULE 
  Note:  All Bon Odori will begin at 7:30 pm 

  

July 31-August 1 West Kauai Hongwanji  
(Hanapepe) 

August 7-8 Lihue Hongwanji Mission 

Do you have a refrigerator you are willing to do-

nate to LHM (for bon dance and other uses)? If 

you can help, please contact Wayne Fujioka @   

246-1870 or the LHM office @ 245-6262.  

Thank you!  

Lihue Hongwanji Mission Bon Dance 

August 7 & 8 

 Bon Services 

8/02 9:00 AM Bon/Hatsubon Service 

 

8/07 6:30 PM Columbarium Service 

 

8/08 6:30 PM Columbarium Service 

 

 

Bon Dance Work Schedule  

We would really appreciate help  

for the following: 

  

Aug. 1 (Sat.) @ 8:00 am:  assembly of the food booth,        

          dining tent, etc. 

 

Aug. 6 (Thur.) @ 7:00 pm:  skewering for yakitori &  

            BBQ beef in social hall     
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15th WORLD BUDDHIST WOMEN’S CONVENTION 

Theme: Embraced by the Oneness of Life 

The Jodo Shinshu Buddhist Temples of Canada Women’s Federation hosted the 15th World Buddhist 

Women’s Convention in Calgary, AB Canada, on May 30-31, 2015 at the Telus Convention Center. There 

were delegates of Buddhist women from five World Districts—Japan, Buddhist Churches of America, 

South America, Canada, and Hawaii—totaling 2,000 in attendance. 

The Hawaii Federation of the Buddhist Women’s Associations was led by Honorary Federation President 

Tamayo Matsumoto, Federation President Janet H. Honda, Federation First Vice President Irene 

Nakamoto, Honorary Advisor Bishop Eric Matsumoto, and Minister Advisor Rev. Shindo Nishiyama. There 

were approximately 100 Hawaii BWA members, relatives, and friends who attended this World 

Convention. Hawaii’s ministers who also attended the Convention were Rev. Tatsuo Muneto, Rev. Jeffrey 

Soga, Rev. Ai Hironaka, Rev. Tomo Hojo, Rev. David Nakamoto, Rev. Mariko Nishiyama, Rev. Bert 

Sumikawa, Rev. Jan Youth, and Rev. Shigeaki Fujitani. 

The 16th World Buddhist Women’s Convention will be held on August 30-September 1, 2019 at the San 

Francisco Marriott Marquis Hotel. Theme: Live the Nembutsu. (www.wbwconvention.com The 16th WBW 

Convention website is not quite ready; so stay tuned.) The Buddhist Churches of America BWA will be the 

official host. Let’s plan on attending this World Convention! 

4th Annual Hanafuda Tournament 
  

We will officially kick-off the new Dharma School year on August 

16 with our 4th Annual Hanafuda Tournament.  The Tournament will 

take place after the service.  There will be prizes, good fun and lots 

of exciting competition.  Please all join us for this yearly event! 

SAVE THE DATE!  

On August 13, Masahiro and Yuji Sasaki (Sadako Sasaki’s brother and nephew) will be coming to Kauai.  

They will be enjoying our beautiful island and want to spend time meeting with people and performing a 

few songs.  Tentatively they will be at the LHM Social Hall around 7:00 pm on August 13.  Currently, the 

time is tentative.  There will be further information available to members at the bon dance. 
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The HHMH Calendar Committee would once again like to invite the temple members to provide creative works 

of art for the Hongwanji calendar.  The works of art may include photos, drawings, poems, and even pictures of 

things likes sculptures and pottery.  The pictures will need to be able to be enlarged to an 8x10 photo quality.  

We have found that cell phone pictures often do not work well for this calendar project.  For each submission, 

please include your name, temple, and a paragraph with your reflection or thought that describes how 

the picture relates to EMBRACE CHANGE: NEW VISION (Create Engagement). 

The deadline for submissions is September 9, 2015.  If you have questions, please leave a message for Yumi  

Suzuki at the Hongwanji Headquarters Office at 522-9205 or email to hqs@honpahi.org.   

Young Adult Retreat 

This year’s Young Adult Retreat 7 will be held from August 7-10 at Kailua Hongwanji. The theme for 
this year is: Ichigo Ichie (Once in a lifetime chance). For those familiar with YESS Camp there will be 
a similar format, goals, and general experience. In addition to dharma talks, this year we will be go-
ing to a beach in Kailua, hopefully to attend a showing of Peace on Your Wings musical and partici-
pate in the Sunday morning service with Kailua Hongwanji. 

The early deadline for registration is Friday June 26 for $100. The late deadline is July 17. The Young 
Adult Retreat is open to all young adults from ages 18-35 interested in growing deeper in the Dhar-
ma/Buddhism. 

Hoshakai . . . More than work! 

Recently 12 members of the Hoshakai group went on a fun outing to the Fern Grotto at the 
invitation of the Smith’s boat Kama’aina Day.  For many of us, we had not gone to the Fern 
Grotto for years and the experience was very enlightening.  For one thing what we     
remembered way back then was not what we saw now.  The new path way made it very easy 
for everyone to walk and of course the entertainers were very delightful. 
So you see, Hoshakai is not only for keeping the church and grounds beautiful but they also  
do fun things. 
 

 

mailto:hqs@honpahi.org
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MEMORIAL SERVICE (NENKI HOYO)                                 

AUGUST-SEPTEMBER 

The following is a list of members who passed away during the months of August & September.  In Jodo Shin 

Buddhism, memorial services are observed to remind the family members of the compassion of Amida Buddha 

in memory of the deceased. 

Lihue Hongwanji Mission recommends that the families and relatives of the deceased members listed below 

contact the temple office at 245-6262 for an appointment. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
1st Year Memorial Service—2014 

2014 August 12 Percival Bailey 

2014 September 15 Kiyoshi Nakae 

2014 September 20 Yoshiko Kono 

3rd YEAR MEMORIAL SERVICE—2013 

2013 August 17 Noboru Yamaguchi 

2013 September 10 Misayo Morimoto 

2013  September 26  Flora Fujii 

7th YEAR MEMORIAL SERVICE—2009 

2009 August 5 Mildred Fujimoto 

2009 August 19 Gary Tada 

2009 August 22 James Ishii 

2009 August 30 Masayo Hamamoto 

2009 September 4 Tsugiyo Shiraki 

2009 September 29 Ellen Ota 

17th YEAR MEMORIAL SERVICE—1999 

1999 September 23 Satoshi Umemoto 

25th YEAR MEMORIAL SERVICE—1991 
1991 September 6 Kisao Kusatsu 

1991 September 15 Kiyoshi Moriwaki 

33rd YEAR MEMORIAL SERVICE—1983 

1983 August 23 Tadaichi Tomita 

1983 September 1 Soichi Nakagawa 

1983 September 19 Haru Shinno 

1983 September 22 Megumi Tada 

50th YEAR MEMORIAL SERVICE—1966 

1966 September 4 Umpei Tateishi 

1966 September 4 Nobuye Rego 

13 YEAR MEMORIAL SERVICE—2003 

2003 August 8 Shigeru Amihara 
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MEMORIAL SERVICE DONATION: 
In Memory of Masaharu Arita (1 Yr.) 
     Jane Arita 
     Harriet Junttonen 
     Elaine Fukushima 
     Mamo & Amy Yamada 
     M/M Richard Higashi 
In Memory of Chieko Oda (1 Yr.) 
     Suzette Naito 
     M/M Richard Higashi 
In Memory of Yuichi Tanaka (1 Yr.) 
     Harold Tanaka 
In Memory of Dayne Obatake (1 Yr.) 
     Sam & Elsie Takata 
In Memory of Yoshiko Hashimoto (17 Yrs.) 
     Family of Yoshiko Hashimto 
     Mamo & Amy Yamada 
In Memory of Mikiso Nakai (33 Yrs.) 
     Mamo & Amy Yamada 
In Memory of Tadaichi Tomita (33 Yrs.) 
     Helen Tomita 
In Memory of Iso Umemoto (50 Yrs.) 
     Michiko Yamamoto 
In Memory of Chizuko Shinseki 
     Howard Shinseki 
In Memory of Masao Yotsuda 
     Wesley & Marcia Shimokawa 
     M/M Ronald Takahata 
In Memory of Katsuyo Miyabara, Patsy, Boyd &  
Harry Higashi & Lambert Alapai 
     Gail Chu 
In Memory of Chuta, Omaru & Hiroshi Nanbu & 
Ayako Urakawa 
     Minoru & Gladys Nanbu 
COLUMBARIUM DONATION: 
In Memory of Masaharu  Arita (1 Yr.) 
     Jane Arita 
In Memory of Sanji & Kimiko Fujii 
     Mike & Shirley Garcia 
In Memory of Yoshiake Hiramoto 
     Marsha Okada 
In Memory of George & Elsie Toyofuku 
     Guy & Lori Toyofuku 

In Memory of Kenneth Kunikiyo 
     Julia Kunikiyo 
In Memory of Seichi Higuchi (Father’s Day) 
     Mamo & Amy Yamada 
Cora Matsumura 
Anonymous 
SPECIAL DONATION: 
In Memory of Phillip Shinno (Father’s Day) 
     Annie Morimoto 
     Dorothy Matsuda 
In Memory of Joseph Quon 
     Glenn & Gail Shibuya 
In Memory of Masaichi Shibuya 
     Glenn & Gail Shibuya 
In Memory of Masaichi Yamada 
     Mamo & Amy Yamada 
Natsuko Daida (Birthday) 
Roy & Carol Fujioka (2) 
Kelsi Holck 
MAJOR PROJECT DONATION: 
Roy & Carol Fujioka, Isao & Hazel Sugibayashi,  
Mamo & Amy Yamada (2), Paul & Helen Yamaguchi, 
James Yamamoto 
GOTAN-E SERVICE DONATION: 
Janet Fujii 
ALOHA FOR NEPAL: 
Janet Fujii, Miyoshi Fujimoto, Charles & Janet  
Niitani, Arlene Fujikawa, Suzette Naito 
SOCIAL CONCERN DONATION: 
Sam & Elsie Takata 
BON DANCE COUNTRY STORE: 
Robert & Alma Yotsuda 
BON DANCE EXPENSE: 
Mildred Matsuyoshi, Spencer & Elaine Tada 
O BON SERVICE DONATION: 
Jane Arita, Janet Fujii, Anne Watase, Daniel  
Yotsuda, Robert & Alma Yotsuda, Michiko  
Yamamoto 
 
   

If there are any errors or if your name is not listed, please call Amy Yamada at 245-6262 between the hours of 9AM and 12 Noon. 
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Embrace Change:   

Awareness  
(Seek Opportunities) 

W E ’ RE  ON  THE  WEB !  

l i huehongwan j imi s s ion .com  
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Email:   lihuehong@hawaiiantel.net 

Address Label 

Lihue Hongwanji Bon Dance will be on August 7 & 8. 

Clean-up will be August 9. 

Please come help! 

4th Annual Hanafuda Tournament 

Sunday August 16, after service 

This is to kick-off the Dharma School year! 

Prizes!  No Entry Fee! 

Join us for the fun! 


